
This morning at approximately 9:00 AM a small car, a Honda Accord with Georgia plate pulled into the 
entrance of my shared driveway and the driver exited. The woman who exited and returned coincides 
with a previous day observation. The video will show duration of blocking drive, the driver and an 
accompanying person on return. Video MVI_1913  is 9’38” total time. At 2’40” I appear taking picture of 
license plate.  At 7’53” driver returns to car and then CH guest appears, carrying something, maybe a 
small pet. They drive off at 8’11”. 
 
A prior image of a van showed Georgia plate when a woman carried an infant around the alley from 
1261 Willow to the Carriage House at 1267 (R) Willow Ave. That white van was met by the tan Honda 
Accord seen in the video today, March 16, 2018. The driver knew of the requirement to not block the 
driveway but did so anyway. 
 
Although the property owner, Bob Woehrle and his Personal Assistant, Carolyn Wolf maintain the 
Carriage House guest is a long term renter through “at least July 31, 2018” the property location and use 
continues to be a problem for me. 
 
The woman parked her car in front of the driveway, blocking it. I started a video recording and called 
LMPD non-emergency at 574-7111 and reported the blockage.  Shortly after calling LMPD two women 
returned to the car and drove off. I immediately called 574-7111 to cancel the call for response. Audio 
recording confirms both calls. 
 

 


